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March 2023 

NEWSLETTER 

 

Monthly Zonta Meeting 
In-Person Meeting 

Wednesday, March 22nd at 6:00pm 
5:30 check-in and social  

 
Guest Speaker:  Nola Hitchcock Cross 

Topic:  River Trail Commons - A Mixed Income 
Community of Neighbors Focusing on the Racial 

Home Equity Wealth Gap* 
 

The program will include a PowerPoint presentation and 
an open discussion of options for supportive family and 

senior living.  
 

* Please read article attached to the newsletter email prior 
to the meeting. 

 
 

Meeting Location: Brass Key Restaurant 
4952 W Forest Home Ave, Greenfield/Milwaukee 

  
 

Reservations are due to Ruth Robertson (ruthrob59@att.net or 
414-403-8192) by 5pm on March 15th. 

 
 

2022–2023  

Zonta Club of Milwaukee 

Officers 

Joann Comodore, President  
Carol Mangold, President Elect 
Crystal Carter, Vice President 
Laureen Ward, Treasurer 
Judith Lehman, Secretary 
 

Club Board 

Diana Barnett 
Gloria Jones 
Joni Reese 
Ruth Robertson 
Maureen Siwula 
 

Foundation Board Officers 

La Toya Sykes, President 
Donna Kahl-Wilkerson, Vice President 
Donna Neal, Treasurer 
Janet Kloser, Corresponding Secretary 
Margaret Holzbog, Recording Secretary 
 

Foundation Board 

Jacqueline Beaudry  
Debra Koller 
Lynell Meeth 
Barbara Wyatt Sibley 
 

Send your newsletter submissions 
jonizonta@gmail.com 
 
Visit us online at 
www.zontamilwaukee.org 

Area 2 • District 6 

mailto:ruthrob59@att.net
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Hello Zontian Sisters,  

March has arrived! 

It is with a smile I say, “March has arrived”!  I am looking forward to longer days with Day Light 

Savings time, knowing that the official first day of spring is March 20. 

We ended February in a wintery blast, resulting in a virtual General Club Meeting, at which we 

installed our newest member, Lynda Conyers.  This month (March 22), we are looking forward to an 

in person General Club Meeting at the Brass Key Restaurant (Milw/Greenfield). It will be good to 

greet & fellowship with our newest club member and each other.   

We continue adjusting to Post C-19 changes and adjustments, yet we spring forth with energy and 

commitment preparing of our Annual Business Meeting with a continued focus on recruitment, 

service, and advocacy making the world a better place for women and girls. 

Remember notification of Core Competency modules completed is due by March 31, and Annual 

Reports are due on or before April 2, let’s strive to comply. Looking forward to seeing you soon! 

 

Joann Harris-Comodore 

Zonta Club of Milwaukee - President 
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Membership 

Welcome again to Lynda Jackson Carter who we installed in February.  

Please see her bio to learn more about her.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Fashion Show Committee 

Our next fashion show committee meeting will be Monday April 10th at 6 pm via zoom. If you would like to 

join the committee, please let Pam know.  

Start thinking of businesses or companies that you can ask for sponsorships: your employer, financial advisor, 

accountant, dentist, etc. We will have a template letter for you in the next month or so. 

The committee is working on getting a vendor for fashions, possibly a woman-owned boutique. 

Please save the date for Saturday, October 21st at the Marriott Milwaukee West for our Fall Into Fashion: 

Build a Better World for Women and Girls fashion show event (yes, we are staying with the same theme/title 

as last year and just working on a different graphic). 
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Service 

As a follow-up to our November meeting with guest speaker Martha Kannas from Exploit No More 

(exploitnomore.org), we are preparing for a service collection for the agency as part of our in-person March 

meeting. Your participation is voluntary, and your generosity is appreciated!  

Here is a list of some of their current needs. New/unopened products only please.  

• razors 
• shaving cream  

• body wash 

• shampoo/conditioner  

• face wash 

• lotion (preferably shea butter, cocoa butter) 

• hairbrushes  

• women's underwear (all sizes) 

• sports bras (all sizes) 

• socks  
 

Maureen will collect at our meeting and deliver to the 

agency. 

 

Core Competency Training  

As Zontians, we are in a constant state of self-improvement. Although we come with a variety of strengths and 

abilities, our goal is to enhance these abilities with Zonta knowledge and resources that help us be most 

effective in our Zonta roles and membership.  

This was a topic raised at our District 6 Fall 

Conference. Clubs were asked to take advantage of the 

training opportunities and track the activities of Club 

members on their quest. 

Each officer, director, committee chair, & member is 

asked to complete the core competency training for 

position held (and others as desired), by March 31, 

2023.    

To complete competency training go to Zonta 

International (www.zonta.org) website:   

Log into: My Zonta → Tools → Leadership 

Development Tool → Zonta Leadership Program  

To ensure the recording of competency training 

completed, inform Joann Comodore upon completion of 

your training module taken.   

https://www.exploitnomore.org/
http://www.zonta.org/
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Advocacy Committee 

January was Anti-Human Trafficking Month and so the Advocacy Committee discussed several new 
developments in the ongoing struggle to end child trafficking. 

Wisconsin has a reputation of being a hub for Human Trafficking.  Wisconsin received an “F” on their annual 
child and youth sex trafficking report card from Shared Hope International and ranked 33rd overall nationwide. 
One of the State’s failings was failure to address the possibility of a child under the age of 18 being criminally 
charged for prostitution. A "Safe Harbor" bill was introduced in 2017 and again in 2019 and 2021, but never 
gained approval by the full Legislature. Thirty other states and Washington D.C. have enacted similar 
legislation. Minnesota passed their version of Safe Harbor in 2012 and were able to see a significant jump in 
conviction of sex traffickers. For more information on U.S. state rankings: 
https://reportcards.sharedhope.org/year2021 

 

Under a new bi-partisan bill, a child under 18 may not be prosecuted or adjudicated (judged) delinquent for 
committing an act of prostitution and would eliminate the option of deferred prosecution. This would encourage 
more victims to come forward and report their abusers.  The age of consent in Wisconsin is 18 years old; we 
should not be charging minors for something they cannot legally agree to; Minors are victims.  This bill is now 
out for additional co-sponsors.  When it is up for a vote in both the Assembly and Senate, we will ask you to 
contact your legislators, asking for their support. 

 

In a new development, on Jan. 17th, Attorney General Josh Kaul announced a new Wisconsin Anti-
Trafficking Task Force (WAHTTF) comprised of federal, state, and tribal law enforcement and victim service 
providers dedicated to supporting survivors of human trafficking and ensuring justice is served by those who 
commit the crime. The Task Force “upholds the intent of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act by ensuring that 
all trafficking victims are identified and receive access to a comprehensive array of support services, and that 
crimes of human trafficking are successfully investigated and prosecuted at the local, state, tribal and federal 
levels. WAHTTF emphasizes the importance of strong working relationships between law enforcement and 
victim services in its mission to develop and implement a coordinated and collaborative, victim-centered, 
trauma-informed multidisciplinary response to human trafficking in Wisconsin.” For more information about the 
Task Force: https://www.doj.state.wi.us/news-releases/ag-kaul-announces-wisconsin-anti-human-
trafficking-task-force  

 

 

https://reportcards.sharedhope.org/year2021
https://www.doj.state.wi.us/news-releases/ag-kaul-announces-wisconsin-anti-human-trafficking-task-force
https://www.doj.state.wi.us/news-releases/ag-kaul-announces-wisconsin-anti-human-trafficking-task-force
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Applications being accepted now.  
 
Please share with schools and worthy 
candidates!  
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MARCH IS WOMEN’S HISTORY MONTH 

The UN Secretary General, Antonio Guterres, stated at the opening session of the Commission on the 

Status of Women “Women’s Rights are in Jeopardy” On the current track Guterres warned, “Women’s 

rights are being abused, threatened and violated around the world and gender equality won’t be 

achieved for 300 years.” From Ukraine to the Sahel, crisis and conflict are affecting women and girls 

first and worst.”  

Guterres called for urgent action to equalize power between men and women. He said there must be 

increasing education, employment and income for women and girls. 

During its two-week session, the Commission on the Status of Women is focusing on closing gender 

gaps in technology and innovation. 

 

WOMEN AND GIRLS IN UKRAINE 

A new UN policy paper, published as the UN Security Council 
meets on Ukraine, reveals how the war and its global impacts 
on food, energy, and finance are affecting women and girls 
disproportionately, both inside Ukraine and globally. From 
the school-aged girls who are at risk of being obliged to drop 
out to get married for dowry or bride-price income for 
desperate families, to the physical and health challenges of 
the 265,000 Ukrainian women who were pregnant when the 
war broke out, the “Global gendered impacts of the Ukraine 
crisis on energy access and food security and 
nutrition” policy paper lays out how the crisis is aggravating 
already existing inequalities around the world. 

Developed by UN Women and the UN Global Crisis Response Group on the War in Ukraine (GCRG), the 
report shows that war-induced food price hikes and shortages have widened the global gender gap in food 
insecurity, as women have even reduced their own food intake to give it to other household members. 
Spiraling energy prices have also caused families to return to using less-clean fuels and technologies, 
exposing women and girls to household air pollution, which already killed 3.2 million people, mostly women 
and children, per year. 

Women-headed households in Ukraine were already more food-insecure prior to the war, with 37.5 per cent 
of them experiencing moderate or severe levels of food insecurity compared to 20.5 per cent of male-headed 
households. Now, rural women in the territories occupied by the Russian military are increasingly unable to 
perform agricultural work due to high insecurity and lack of resources, yet they are rising to the challenge to 
accommodate and feed internally displaced people, multiplying their unpaid care and domestic work 
responsibilities. 

Additionally, the report shows that there are alarming increases in gender-based violence; transactional sex 
for food and survival; sexual exploitation and trafficking; and early, child, and forced marriage as a result of 
these worsened living conditions in conflict, crisis, and humanitarian contexts worldwide. 

 

https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2022/09/policy-paper-global-gendered-impacts-of-the-ukraine-crisis
https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2022/09/policy-paper-global-gendered-impacts-of-the-ukraine-crisis
https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2022/09/policy-paper-global-gendered-impacts-of-the-ukraine-crisis
https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2022/09/policy-paper-global-gendered-impacts-of-the-ukraine-crisis
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Sima Bahous, UN Women Executive Director, said: “Systemic, gendered crises require systemic, gendered 
solutions. That means ensuring that women and girls, including from marginalized groups, are part of all the 
decision-making processes. That is simply the only way to be certain that their rights and needs are fully 
taken into account as we respond to the clear facts before us.” 

The policy paper was presented at the high-level roundtable, “How do we best respond to the 
disproportionate impacts of rising food insecurity on women and girls?”, on the sidelines of the UN General 
Assembly, hosted by the Government of Denmark and the Government of Nigeria in partnership with OCHA, 
UNHCR, UNFPA, UNICEF, UN Women, WFP, and Save the Children, together with representatives from 
women-led organizations. 

 

.  
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Zonta Club of Milwaukee General Meeting 

Club Minutes 
Wednesday, February 23, 2023 

 
  Zonta Club of Milwaukee General Meeting   February 23, 2023 

Meeting called to order:  President, Joann Harris Comodore at 6:00 pm (Virtual) 

Our speaker for the evening, Evelyn Merriett, was introduced by Donna Kahl Wilkerson. 

Evelyn Merriett provided an informative history of Registered Black Nurses, including that in 1982, the 

Milwaukee chapters of Black Nurses merged with the Registered Black Nurses U.S.A. 

In attendance were Donna Booker, Milwaukee Area Technical College (MATC), Instructor, and 

Martina Weare, Cardiac Services, both also knowledgeable of the Black Nursing history in Milwaukee.   

Evelyn Merriett was graduated from University Wisconsin Milwaukee and later earned a Master’s 

Degree in Nursing from University Wisconsin Oshkosh, becoming a Family Practitioner of Health care.  

During her forty -four-year career, Evelyn Merriett modeled being open, loving, and always concerned 

for her patients. 

 

Business Meeting: 

Joann Harris Comodore, President, presented the January minutes, which were accepted as 

corrected. 

Laureen Ward, treasurer, presented the Budget: January began with cash of $10,792.95, and after 

bills paid, February cash is $10,641.95. 

Laurie and Joann Harris Comodore will meet and finish up the Club budget by the Annual report. 

 

Program: Barbara Wyatt Sibley shared that we are still in the process of finding/deciding on a place to 

meet.   

Service: Maureen Siwula advised that we are still looking to collect and to donate personal care items 

to Exploit No More. Due to the February storm forcing our meeting to be virtual, the collection will take 

place at the March meeting.  

Advocacy:  Diane Lindsley shared about the Safe Harbor Bill, the New Anti-Trafficking Committee 

and the Equal Rights Amendment.   Donna Neal shared that the Advocacy Committee will be 

presenting the concept of the importance of along with women, working with men and boys to change 

domestic violence, and will be seeking out existing groups with similar goals.  A suggestion was made 

to have an event Club Meeting to come up with a list of 5-6 buckets of activities. Also, it is suggested 

that Sojourner Truth may be interested in partnering with us.  At our meeting the Cathedral Center was 

also suggested by Maureen Siwula as a possible partner. 

Membership:  Pam Knackert reported for membership about the importance of understanding what 

members want, and what is important to them – and for all of us being willing to try new ideas. 
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Scholarships:  Young Women in Public Affairs will close March 1 

              Young Women in Business - June 1  

               STEM - June 1 

Fashion Show:  Pam Knackert, shared that the committee decided that for the fashion Show we will 

have a different program cover/picture, and the Fashion Show will feature clothes from a Consignment 

Shop. 

Foundation:  Representatives Latoya Sykes, Donna Neal, and Marge Holzbog reported that they are 

meeting with the Investment company, Beard and Associates, and will be pursuing a plan for 60-40 

investing, which will result in a slightly more conservative plan.  Results will be reported t the Club.   

PR/Communications: Joni Reese is working on the March Newsletter. 

UN/Zonta International:  Marge Holzbog reported that Zonta International has many excellent articles 

and reports on Zonta International  Women’s Rights,  and Crimes Against the Environment.  She 

encourages us to take some time to explore the Zonta International website.  

Annual Report:  Joni will expect our Committee Chair reports by March 31, at the latest by April 2.    

New Member Installation:  Linda Jackson Conyers officially joined the Zonta Club of Milwaukee.  

Cheryl Lucas  De-Berry officiated, and  welcomed her as our new member, promising a real rose and 

her pin to be presented to her in person at our next “in-person” meeting.  Welcome Linda! 

Announcements: 

March 8 Janesville Women’s March 

March 22 Zonta Club General Meeting    

April 26 Annual Business Meeting 

April 29 Spring Workshop Meeting in Janesville 

June 30 to July 2 North American Inter-District Meeting (NAIDM) Conference in Indianapolis 
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Featuring MKE member Nola Hitchcock Cross 

 

Columns continued on the next page……. 
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Columns continued from previous page…….  
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From the Madison Club:  

 
LUNAFEST 2023 is coming!  Event 
site, ticket & donation links are here 
and ready for you to use!  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Area 2 Workshop – Sent from Karen Smith on 3/13/2023  
 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lunafest.org%2Fscreenings%2Fin-person-zonta-madison-foundation-madison-wi-032823%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR24OAUyUtvayKZUPXDmQbUTOFB-r9VkLe9UXmD54mYkfTWK_in2LuXEp04&h=AT1b9Z4R4w3CnxQq1vA3Xp6SfJNhPQIjkO6GkQTUs3Pp_rjudxfxU8p2ny1FHkQKPppobEH8jgfH2QZ8I56u_zcJLEztiY0OnnowrO0NLWAzsvCsSImGwyGIwEVTwpwTLCNGBESqUJd9OTW3iQ&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2ysyjpr3Bk_X5BW7m4lN_ApeawE5JikbF6EYDvRPHu-8hqg39KM0DXAy4T19BsISzfoHMW0xpD2IUI6xDYjWT7njdscAU4ZEfO0PdMJkzXesUuilNyVowr1rL-Q9v-CNN6k2sgGappOhaCcPCpTYPIzMF6ZVWaS7wWCw7BQUVW59TzKVHQ5sG4N3xA_S95_BFcgJwl0esuhRfgkx8biHHwFyk03ihB7qRl

